
LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CURRICULUM SUBCOMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER 

March 8 2016 

6:30 P.M. 

 

MINUTES 

ATTENDANCE: 

  PRESENT:  Nicolle McGillicuddy, Chair 

     Mary Ellen Wieczorek 

Al Vertefeuille, ex-officio  

 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Robert Angeli, Superintendent, Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Director of Curriculum 

and Instruction, Robert Laskarzewski, Principal Lebanon Middle School, Scott Elliott, Athletic Director, 

Sandy Tremblay, John Cote Lyman, Memorial High School teacher 

   

I. CALL TO ORDER 

  Meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. by Nicolle McGillicuddy, Chair 

  Discuss NWEA Scores 

 Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Director of Curriculum and Instruction, reviewed and explained the NWEA 

testing process and scores for the fall and winter testing.  This is the second year of testing and the first 

time it will be given in the fall, winter and spring. There is a direct correlation between the NWEA testing 

and the Smarter Balance testing.  

 Mr. Laskarzewski gave an overview of how the testing is organized and taken at the middle school.  

 

II. ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting adjourned at 6:53 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Nicole McGillicuddy, Chair 


